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Sutton upon Derwent Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting
held on  Monday 22nd October 2018 at 7.30pm at Sutton upon Derwent Village Hall
Present:- 

Chair: 


Cllr A Hardcastle
Councillors: 

G Stephenson, E Smith, K Hobman, R Pearson
Ward Councillors:     
Clerk:


Mrs Yvonne Eggleston
5 parishioners were present
102/18
    To record any Apologies for Absence – Cllr Strangeway 
103/18
    To record any Register of Interests – None
104/18     To hear any matters raised by attending Parishioners with the consent of the Chairman 
(10 minutes maximum) – 
                None
105/18
    To approve the minutes of the previous meeting and release for publication if approved:
                 Proposed: Cllr Hardcastle. Seconded: Cllr Hobman, that the minutes be approved and signed
                 in readiness for publication. All in favour. Action - YE
106/18
     To discuss any matters arising from the minutes of the previous meeting:

     077/16  Children’s Playing Field Funding – to date there has been no response from the 
                 Consumer Council for Water in relation to the Parish Council’s grievance concerning the claim 

                 that it was the CC for Water that were successful in achieving the settlement with Yorkshire

                 Water.
                 No decision has yet been made on which piece of equipment should be purchased with the

                 money given by Yorkshire Water.
                 It was felt that, as a gesture of goodwill, the payment being made for the supply of water by a

                 resident for cleaning and watering the new turf should be increased. Proposed: Cllr Pearson 

                 Seconded: Cllr Stephenson. All in favour.
                 018/16b  Children’s Playing Field Maintenance: -  It was proposed that a Playing Field 

                 Committee should be set up which would include interested residents. The idea will be

                 canvassed with relevant parties. Cllr Hardcastle will draft an advert for the December issue of 
                 the Parish Newsletter. Action: YE, AH
                 The replacement of the turf has now been carried out. The barriers will be removed once the turf 

                 has taken and is suitable to walk on. Action: GS, YE

                 The report from the Play Inspection Company has been received. It has been noted that the

                 inspector has gone through everything with a very fine-toothed comb. The main problems are

                 areas of rotting wood on the equipment. Cllr Hardcastle will subsequently update the

                 Maintenance Log, highlighting those items of moderate risk. An Action Plan will be drawn up for           

                 implementation at the next meeting. Action: AH
                 Cllr Smith reported that new chains had been attached to the swings where necessary 

                 and that the abacus on the climbing frame had been replaced.
                 Cllr Hardcastle requested that the Parish Council’s thanks to Cllr Smith for his hard work

                 be recorded.

                 089/16   i) Road Safety:
                 Hagg Bridge – temporary traffic lights, barriers and bollards have been put up at the bridge as

                 a result of an accident earlier in the month which resulted in a vehicle over-turning on to its’ 
                 roof. ERYC are looking into how the problems on the bridge can be addressed and the
                 funding available. Cllr Strangeway will be asked to pursue this matter in order to determine a
                 timescale and also ascertain ERYC’s medium and long term plans for the bridge. Action: AS
                 Bollards at Sutton Bridge – repairs will be carried out when ERYC are in the area carrying out

                 other works.
                 029/17 i) Sutton upon Derwent Flood Committee – dates for the next meeting are currently

                 being circulated. 

     028/18 ii) WWI Remembrance celebrations –the Village Hall Committee has requested
     help in distributing flyers advertising this and other events. Several of those attendance at the
     meeting volunteered to help. 
                 Remembrance Day – Cllr Hardcastle has volunteered to give a reading and lay a poppy wreath

                 on behalf of the Parish Council at the Remembrance Day Service at the Church. The Clerk

                 reported that the wreath had been ordered. 
      060/18 i) Proposed pig slurry lagoon on Common Lane – it is understood that works on the

      access road to the site have been halted through the efforts of a resident. The Clerk is 

      awaiting responses from ERYC, Natural England, the Environment Agency and Carter Jonas,

      the agent for the Crown Estate. The situation will continue to be monitored.
                  067/18 i) Flashing light at the school – this matter has now been resolved.
  089/18 iii) Drain cover, Wynam Lane – Cllr Strangeway has brought this to the attention of 

  ERYC. There has been no action to date. The situation will be monitored.
  096/18  i) Cllr Elizabeth Rogers – after a discussion it was agreed that the Village Hall

  Committee be approached for the erection of a memorial in the Hall to Cllr Rogers marking her 

  50 years of service to the community and Parish Council. Proposed: Cllr Pearson Seconded:

  Cllr Stephenson. All in favour. Action: YE
  The Clerk will draft an article for the Parish Newsletter. Action – YE
  096/18 iii) Bank Mandates – the relevant forms were circulated for completion. Action – YE

  096/18 iv) Fireworks Display – this will be held on Monday 5th November. Cllr Stephenson

  reported that the fireworks have been delivered and are currently in storage. Cllr Hardcastle will

  request that a Community First Responder be in attendance. Action - AH
107/18       Agenda Items


                  i) Play Inspection Report – this has been dealt with under Children’s Playing Field 

                  Maintenance.
                  ii) Parish Council vacancies – two vacancies on the Parish Council are currently being

                  advertised and have been lodged with ERYC. No action can be taken until the end of the month. 
108/18
      To note and approve the Monthly Financial Report for September 2018

      The monthly financial report for September was tabled and accepted by all councillors.
      Proposed: Cllr Pearson Seconded: Cllr Hobman. All in favour.
      To receive and note expenditure against precept to date – received and noted.  
                   To note and approve any Requests for Payment and any other requests for payments 
                   received:
1) Poppy wreath - £17.00

2) Fireworks - £1440.00

3) Clerk’s salary  - £215.92
4) Income Tax - £51.60
5)
Cutting of Beacon Green grass - £120.00
6)
Postage - £5.49
7)
Inspection Report for Children’s Playing Field - £90.00

8)
Re-turfing of Children’s Playing Field - £860.00 
9)
Supply of water for Children’s Playing Field - £40.00
10)
Plastic wood for play equipment upgrade - £139.80 
                   Proposed:  Cllr Pearson Seconded: Cllr Stephenson. Agreed by all that these payments should 
                   be made.
 109/18      To note and process any Planning Matters


       New Applications: 
       18/30407/CONDET – Submission of details required by Condition 6 (tree protection) and

       Condition 7 (construction method statement) of planning permission 17/04295/PLF –

       Land east of Little Mead, Main Street, Sutton upon Derwent, YO41 4BT for Cameron  

       Construction (York) Ltd. 
        It is felt that little regard has been given to the residents of Wheelwright Close in the decision to
        allow construction traffic access to the site via the Close. Also, no consideration has been
        given to the Parish Council’s previously stated concerns of allowing contractors vehicles to
        park on Main Street. This has proved to be a hazard in the past.

        It was proposed that a site visit be requested to discuss the issue of site and construction

        traffic. Proposed: Cllr Person Seconded: Cllr Smith. All in favour. Action - YE
        Notices of decisions received:
        18/30374/CONDET Submission of details required by condition 5 (sewage) and
        Condition 8 (materials) for planning permission 16/03862/PLF – Herrington Park, Main
        Street, Sutton upon Derwent, YO41 4BT for Mr & Mrs M Robb 
                    Approved
        18/30375/CONDET Submission of details required by Condition 7 (materials – external
        surfaces) and Condition 8 (foul drainage) of planning permission 17/02332/PLF –
        Herrington Park, Main Street, Sutton upon Derwent, YO41 4BT for Mr & Mrs M Robb

                    Approved
        18/01330/VAR Variation of Condition 2 (holiday use only) and Condition 12 (approved

        plans) to allow its’ use as Warden’s accommodation and amend the design of Lodge 10

        following approved application 15/02168/PLF – Land north of Herrington Park, Main

        Street, Sutton upon Derwent, YO41 4BT for Mr & Mrs M Robb 
                    Refused
110/18         To hear and note any correspondence matters
                  i) A Letter of Thanks has been received from St Leonard’s Hospice for the donation made by the 

                     Parish Council in memory of Cllr Rogers.
                  ii) Notification of a national survey on the number of those sleeping rough on 22nd November 

                      has been received. The Clerk will complete accordingly. Action – YE.

                  iii) A complaint received about a vehicle parking on the footpath on the bend at the southern

                      end of Main Street has been noted. 
                   All other correspondence received and noted.

111/18        To conduct any other business by consent of the Chairman 
                   The Parish Council has been notified that a small tree in the hedging along the side of Beacon

                    Green is falling over, making grass cutting difficult. Cllr Stephenson will attempt to determine
                    ownership of the hedge so that any action can be determined. Action - GS
        Beacon Green grass is due one final cut before winter. It was agreed that this should be done 

        before 5th November as this will make it easier when tidying up after the Fireworks Display.
        Action – GS
        Vehicles are still creating a hazard by being parked on the bend of Main Street near the

        Pumping Station. It is reported that one of the offending vehicles was moved into the gateway 

        of the field between the School and Pumping Station and from where it hasn’t moved for 5 

        weeks. Cllr Smith will contact the Police Community Support Officer to inform them of
        residents’ concerns over safety. The farmer will also be contacted as it’s unsure that parking 
        the gateway would be permitted for prolonged periods. Action – ES, YE
        Cllr Smith reported from the meeting with the Police and Crime Commissioner that there will be

        400 extra police officers in East Yorkshire next year. However, the bulk of these will result from

        the upgrading of current Police Community Support Officers.

 112/18       To fix the date and time of the next meeting 

        Monday 19th November 2018 at 7.30pm.
                   There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.20pm.
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